English Faculty Minutes

October 9, 2009

Attendance:  

Ellie Bunting, Chair; Maria Cahill, Assistant; Dawn Joyce, Jill Hummel, Barb Griffith, Thomas Wayne, Regina Johnson, Amanda Pollitt, John Pelot, Natala Orobello, David Luther, Anne Angstrom, Kath Miller, Judy VanGaalen, Sarah Dustin, Amy Trogan, Joe Higgins, (DLA) Jennifer Grove, Caroline Seefchak
Meeting was called to order; approval of September minutes.

Department Final for Assessment:  Discussion.  Sub-committee formed.  Maria will chair sub-committee; also joining her are Barb Griffith, Joe Higgins, David Luther, Amanda Pollitt, John Pelot, Natala Orobello, and Anne Angstrom.  The committee will research the issue and create three or so possible finals.  These options will be discussed and voted on by the full English faculty in the January duty days.

Dual enrollment update:  Amy spoke to this issue.  In the end, only four high school sections (of Comp I) made because of public school teacher qualifications.

Norming Session:  Maria asked if we want a norming session.  General consensus was to cancel.  The issue of plagiarism was raised. We have no college-wide plagiarism policy.  This issue may be addressed in a brown bag discussion, but a final decision wasn’t made.  Norming will be held as a part of duty days in January, specifically geared towards adjuncts.

Safe assign:  This program may be used instead of Turnitin.  Contact Mary Myers for more information.

Writing Center News:  Everything is going well.  Student participation in the writing center has risen since last year.  In Sept. 2008, 80 students used the writing center.  In Sept. 2009, 169 students used the writing center.  Also, the hours have been extended; 8am-4pm, M and F; 8am-6pm, T, W, R.

DLA:  Jennifer Grove and Caroline Seefchak visited our meeting.  9021 is being phased out.  Spring 2010 is the last semester for the course. Discussed 9020 course: heavy grammar; two essays.  This conversation helped English faculty understand more of what is happening in DLA courses.

Syllabi:  Syllabi updates/revisions are completed!  They are going to Dr. Atkins’ office.

Professional Development – Travel:  Some discussion.  Money is tight, and we brainstormed some possible ways to share funds.  No conclusions.  We’ll look at this issue, again, in the near future (for 2010-2011).  

Update on Travel:  NCTE is coming to Orlando in November 2010!

CLAST:  The issue of the 3rd English class was addressed.  We formed a sub-committee to develop a course that would become a logical choice for students:  Writing with Style.  Maria is chairing this sub-committee; joining her are Amy Trogan, Dawn Joyce, Jill Hummel, and Sarah Dustin.

Critical Thinking Rubric:  This rubric will be discussed at the November meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 3pm.

Gratefully submitted by,

Maria J. Cahill
